
       

CIT Meeting Minutes 

January 26, 2022 

 

The Campus Improvement Team met virtually on Wednesday, January 26, 2022. Members in 
attendance via zoom: Jessica Tejada, Gabriela Iglesias, Yadira Roel, Ana Serrano, Maria Ochoa, 
Grizelda Salgado, Stephanie Lizama.    
 
We reviewed the agenda for the meeting.  The Instructional Framework is on the agenda for 
everyone to see and review.  We reviewed updated data points for Math PSA2, which is the 
district’s way to measure how we are demonstrating proficiency on the math priority standards.  
Grades 3, 4 and 5 took the test in December.  Attached are the results.  We grew in many areas.  
The overall growth in Domain 1 is favorable.  Our results show us in the C category in Domain 1 
as of December.  Previously, we have been in the D category.  We are trending in the right 
direction with our data.  Second grade students have taken the Math PSA2 this week.  So far, we 
have shown increase performance by 8 percentage points.  Our K, 1 and 2 grade reading data, 
shows an increase over last year’s performance.  This time last year Kindergarten had 55% of the 
students reading at a level B or higher.  As of December, 76% of kindergarten students are now 
reading at a level B or higher.  We have seen an increase of 12 percentage points in first grade 
readers from 31% to 43% and 12 percentage points in 2nd grade from 32% to 44%.  Our end of 
year goals is to be at 60% reading at or above grade level based on running record data.  
Celebrations are being created for students.  We had our math growth party celebration on 
January 7.  We have scheduled our reading celebration on March 4.  Students can earn their 
ticket to a field trip to the Main Street Theatre.  This was funded by our EWE PTA.  We will 
continue finding ways to celebrate the students and staff for the continued focused and 
intentional work that is leading to the growth. 
 
We shared about Claudia Derr, or new CIS member.  We now have 2 CIS staff supporting our 
Edgewood efforts.  She will focus on increasing our parent engagement and community 
involvement activities.  She has already partnered up with PTA and started working on at least 2 
parent events.  More details to come.  She will join us for the February CIT. 
 
We requested budget amendments to continue to purchase more books for students in the 
classroom, supplies for our fine arts program (keyboards for music, art supplies, and items for 
health fitness).  We also want to fund more teachers being able to attend literacy trainings.  We 
are gathering a group to attend the virtual May Phonics Institute. Other items were discussed 
include upcoming Family Night events and February 10 and 11 are early release dates. 
 
 
Our upcoming CIT dates are February 23, March 30, and May 25.  The March and May dates will 
be in-person so that we can discuss and provide feedback on the strategies to support next year’s 
goals.  The members present had no other questions.  The members that were unable to be 
present received the information via email. 



 
The meeting began at 3:00 and concluded at 3:35. The next CIT meeting will be on Wednesday, 
February 23, 2022 at 3:00 PM via zoom link. 


